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Council Meeting 
Held on Tuesday 27th March 2018
At Manchester Bridge Club
Present: 
Irene Davies (Chairman), Alan Mould (Secretary), David Barton, Michael Byrne, Rhona Goldenfield, John Holland, Joan Lewis, Rodney Lighton, Jeff Morris, Kath Nelson, Karen Sanders, Ann Thornton, Sid Travers.
1
Apologies for Absence

Joy Blakey, Peter Green, Roger Hopton, Eve Lighthill, Michael Newman, Jeff Smith, Ann Thornton, Adam Wiseberg
2
Minutes of last Meeting held 7th November 2017
Initials were sometimes wrong in the minutes (MJB instead on MGB, IR instead of ID). Otherwise accepted as a true and correct record
3
Matters Arising

Matters arising which are not agenda items:
Re 3.1

AM contacted Gordon Rainsford and was directed to the useful summaries on the EBU website. These were circulated to officers and club contacts.

Re 3.1

Delegates did vote for Paul Roberts.

Re 3.1

Board membership on sub-committees remained at 3

Re 3.1

Manchester Bridge Club



Events to end of calendar year at 30 Palatine Road

Re 3.11
JKM contacting Andy Burnham to do something at a Manchester event.


Contacted Jeff Smith (MP for Withington). Said he would support Congress and then cancelled.

Re 4.1

MGB to discuss the possibility of having a single selector with the Tollemache qualifier team in the qualifier.

MGB: “Talks are still ongoing with a number of people.”
4
Report of Officers 

4.1
Chairman (Irene Davies)
· Peter Green has resigned as treasurer effective from the AGM due to work commitments. We thank Peter for all his hard work this year. We are currently looking for a replacement. Joy Blakey has accepted the nomination for the post of treasurer which will be voted on at the AGM.
· Manchester BC has successfully moved to the Casino in Didsbury for weekday duplicates. At present it continues to hold events at Palatine Road at the weekend.

· Besses o’ the Barn BC has joined the MCBA.

· The Seminar for the Manchester A pool has still not occurred.

Roll of Honour October 2017 – March 2018

Pendle Witch Pairs
On Sunday 12th November at Brierfield John Currie and Kath Nelson won ahead of Janet Tolan and Andy Green with last year's winners Boris Ewart and Peter Foster third.  This is John Currie's third win in four years in this event.

Llangollen Swiss Teams
In the Welsh Bridge Union event over the weekend of 25-26th November Bernard and Rhona Goldenfield, John Holland and Jackie Pye won just ahead of Michael Byrne's team (Fiona Brown, Hugh McGann, Ciaran Coyle)
Senior Trials
The trials for the Teltscher Trophy team took place in Solihull on 16-17th December. Gary Hyett and Alan Mould playing with Barry Myers and Rob Sheehan finished in fourth place out of six, John Holland playing with Gunnar Hallberg, David Mossop, David Burn, Paul Hackett and Brian Senior in fifth place. 
Blackpool Year End
Manchester pairs dominated the Swiss Pairs at the Year End Congress on 28-29th December.  Bernard and Rhona Goldenfield won just ahead of John Holland and Alan Mould (who had won the previous three years) with Andy Green and Haidee Tattersall doing very well to finish in third place.
Camrose
Michael Byrne played for England in the first weekend of the home internationals from 5th-7th January in Belfast. He was selected as a result of finishing second in the Premier League in the autumn with Kieran Dyke, Jeffrey Allerton, Chris Jagger, Frances Hinden and Graham Osborne.  The England team lead after the first weekend with Michael and Kieran playing very well, winning every match that they played in and finishing second of all the pairs in the cross-IMP ranking.

NICKO
The Cheadle Hulme team of Royce Alexander, John Currie, Tom Slater and Alec Smalley knocked out the seeded Manchester Bridge club team in their second round match on 4th January.

Open Trials
The pairs trials for the England team to play in the European Championship this year took place in London from 12th to 15th January. Michael Byrne played with Kieran Dyke of London against nine other pairs. The top two join the pre-selected pair of Tony Forrester and Andrew Robson. After lying in the top three almost all of the event Michael and Kieran finished third, with the top three well clear of the rest. This was no doubt very disappointing for them, but they played extremely well and could well earn European selection in the future.
Preston Blue Point Teams
Preston BC have new premises. As a result, they were able to accommodate 14 teams for a multi-team event on Sunday 14th January.  With a huge score Bernard and Rhona Goldenfield won the event with Jeff Smith and Jackie Pye. 

National Point-a-board teams
John Holland playing with Ben Green and Alan Mould with Barry Myers finished third in the final at the Young Chelsea Bridge Club on January 20-21.
  

Chester Congress
In the Chester Congress pairs at Deva on 27th January Nigel Pearce and Keith Boulton finished third in the final and Paul Murray and Peter Grauer won the consolation final.  Rodney Lighton and John Currie won the qualifying section.  
In the Swiss teams Kath and Alan Nelson, Bernard and Rhona Goldenfield were third with Barbara Eastabrook, Ian Kane, John Fitzgerald and Karen Jones fourth.

Commonwealth Nations Bridge
Gary Hyett played for England A with Bill Hirst, Steve Eginton, Brian Callaghan and Chris Duckworth in Australia starting on Wednesday 14th February.  In the invitational pairs before the teams event Gary came 13th playing with Barbara Travis of Australia.  In the teams event England finished eighth in the qualifying Swiss and then lost a close match to a Scottish team in the quarter finals.

EBU Spring Congress
At Harrogate on 18th February Alan Mould, John Holland, Jeff Smith and Jackie Pye won the Swiss Teams; Bernard & Rhona Goldenfield, Kath & Alan Nelson were third.

Lederer Trophy
This annual invitation event in London took place on February 24th- 25th.  Many of the world's top players were playing.  Manchester interest was provided by John Holland and Alan Mould who played for the Chairman's team with Sally Brock, Barry Myers and Mike & Sarah Bell. They did extremely well to finish third behind the Israel national team and Zia's team.

Gold Coast Congress
After the Commonwealth Games event had finished many England players went on to play in the teams event at the Gold Coast congress.  Gary Hyett playing with Steve Eginton, Bill Hirst, Phil Gue, David Weston and Julian Foster qualified from twelve rounds of Swiss to reach the knock out stages where they lost in the semi-final to the Hinden team.

Ranked Masters Pairs
Very few Manchester players entered the various ranked masters pairs over the weekend of 24-25th February. Congratulations to Pete Foster who came second in the Premier Life Masters playing with John Liebeschuetz of Cambridge.

Sunday Telegraph Salver
John Holland has regained the Sunday Telegraph Salver, for the most Master Points earned in the calendar year. John, who has won the competition on five previous occasions, earned 21,251 points in 2017. The 2016 winner, Mike Bell, was second with 20,604 and Michael Byrne was third with 18,929.

Senior's Trials for Europeans
The first stage of the trials for the England Senior's European team took place on Feb 3rd-4th at Solihull.  Four teams participated with the top two playing off in March.  Manchester interest was provided by Alan Mould (with Barry Myers, Pat Collins and Norman Selway) and John Holland and John Hassett (with Gunnar Hallberg, Paul Hackett, David Mossop and Brian Senior). John Holland and John Hassett's team won, but Alan's team finished third. In the play-off final in March the Shelley team defeated the Hackett team which included John Holland and John Hassett.

Cumbria Congress

The Cumbria Congress took place on 8th-10th March at Grange over Sands. Catherine Draper and Andrew Woodcock won the main pairs event and were second in the teams with Michael Pryor and Keith Ashcroft. Karen Jones and Barbara Eastabrook won the Ladies Pairs, Pauline Lang and Steve Mattison won the Mixed pairs and Paul Murray and Peter Grauer were second in the Men’s pairs.
Congratulations to all

Comments arising from the report

The seminar for the A team needs to be actioned.


RG suggests that any new club joining the MCBA should have a committee member attend a duplicate. 
Action: RG and ID to sort out attendance at a duplicate.

Action: RG to get Harry Bailey to contact AM.
4.2
Secretary (Alan Mould)

Since the last Council meeting, the secretarial duties have fallen into two phases. For the first couple of months, things were very quiet. During that time, various emails concerning EBU County affiliation fees and confirmation that Manchester was playing in the Pachabo etc., have been dealt with. The second half of the period has been dominated by communication concerning the changes in the data protection act (the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR)) that will come into force on 25th May 2018. This will require a major overhaul of all of our systems. It is an agenda item, so I will say nothing more about it here. Closely related to that, is a document the EBU has circulated concerning the data that counties can access on its members from the EBU, and the data the EBU requires on members from counties. This will again be picked up the same agenda item. In addition, the EBU has asked for comment on their draft five year strategic plan (this is being dealt with by the chair), and I have received notice of the changes in county and club fees (paper attached). 
Comments
BB@B has been altered to include racism, sexism etc. 

Action: ID to put forward proposed changes to the constitution at the AGM 
4.3
Treasurer (Peter Green)

There are no major financial issues arising to report.

The bank account has a balance of £10,693 at 5th March less cheques written not yet presented of £550 giving a net balance of £10,143. We also have £6,901 in the Skipton Building Society account and £5,647 in the NatWest Reserve account in relation to the Cantor donation.

The events this year been well controlled financially by our event organisers and there have been no major financial problems.

I anticipate that the accounts for the year to the end of March will show a broadly breakeven position. 

I will produce a more detailed Treasurer’s Report to accompany the year end accounts presented to the AGM.

4.4
League Secretary (Kath Nelson) & Goldstone Convenor (Roger Hopton)

LEAGUE

All progressing smoothly at the moment, but the crunch time is usually April when, all of a sudden, captains run out of time to fix up a match. Substitutes are the big bugbear.

I hope the revised guidelines on substitutes will clarify the rules
CUP

Round 3 is underway and will result in an 8-team final on 29th April
PLATE

Round 2 16 teams are competing which will lead to an 8-team final on April 29th

NB The draws for the cup /plate were made by the EBU program, not me!
Goldstone update

We had 22 team this year, the competition is running smoothly. One match was a walk over because a date could not be arranged - Rejuvenated was not able to offer dates. At the semi-final stage now
Comments

Regs on substitutes clarified about a month ago.

Action: Rules should not be altered, clarified, or otherwise changed, part way through the season.
4.5
Membership Secretary (Karen Sandler)

There are only 3 categories now: P2P, Student and Direct, plus one member is a young junior. Students are now identified on the spreadsheet. There are also subcategories of BFA year 1 and 2, Fasttrack and EBTA. These are double-counted within PTP, Direct etc. Therefore, I will split them out.

                2016/7  

	P2P
	1299
	

	Junior/Student
	36
	

	Direct Members
	55
	

	Direct Juniors
	0
	

	Teachers
	0
	

	Anonymous
	0
	

	Bridge for All
	0
	

	CT
	0
	

	PT
	0
	

	TOTAL from spreadsheet
	1391
	


                October 2017  

	P2P
	1278
	

	Junior/Student
	30
	

	Direct Members
	65
	

	Direct Juniors
	0
	

	Teachers - EBTA
	23
	

	Total
	1396
	

	TOTAL from spreadsheet
	1374
	


                March 2018  

	P2P
	1292
	

	Junior/Student
	20
	

	Direct Members
	63
	

	(Teachers - EBTA
	24
	)

	Total
	1375
	

	TOTAL from spreadsheet
	1362
	


Some students are direct members, and some are PTP. Some are nothing. Therefore, the actual figures are declining, with a total of 1362.

The EBTA, or teachers are all within the PTP figures. 

Therefore, the real figure is 1362, with 1292 as PTP. 

Within this membership period, Besses has become a registered EBU club, and some, but not all of its members have become PTP members. It has introduced 14 new PTP members.

KS has only been notified of 3 changes of county, 2 out of Manchester, and one in.
The net result is that, as things stand, the number of players is dropping, but the number of PTP is still healthy.
4.6
Tournament Secretary (Ann Thornton)
Tournament Report 2016/17
This has been a good year with events well supported. My thanks go to all those involved in directing, organising, promoting and hosting the various tournaments.  
BEN FRANKS:

A perfect number of pairs, 26, meant that everyone played two boards against every other pair over two sessions at Manchester Bridge club on Sunday 27th November.  In a very close finish John Holland and Michael Byrne won, with Rodney Lighton and John Currie second, Alan Mould and Alec Smalley third and Nicholas Greer and John Parsons fourth.  These pairs qualify for the Corwen Trophy in June.  Andrew Jackson and Graham Campbell were the top placed intermediates, finishing in eleventh place. John Holland has now won the event seven times, more than any other player.  

Thanks Jeff Smith for directing and to everyone involved in making this a very enjoyable day of bridge. 
GAZETTE TROPHY:

There were 10 teams entered for the Gazette Cup this year with Stretford club making their second appearance. Congratulations to the winners Alan Mould, Michael Newman, Robert Myers and David Debbage, Catherine Draper, John Hassett, John Holland and Ollie Burgess. Manchester A Team who will go on to represent the count at the regional finals of the Garden Cities Trophy. Congratulations, also, to Graham Campbell, Andrew Jackson, Karen Jones and Barbara Easterbrook, Adam Weisberg, Jonathan Engler, Sally Bray and Judith Dunkerley who won the trophy for the best intermediate team. Thanks goes to Joan Lewis who directed the event so efficiently. 
CANTOR CUP:

The Cantor Cup event was very well attended by almost all newcomers. There were 25 pairs playing. The event was hosted by MBC and very well directed by Joan Lewis. Jeff Morris is to be congratulated for inviting so many new players, including 8 students, to participate in the event. This is very encouraging for the future. My thanks to Barbara Lewis who organised the event and to the Cantor family who fund it.  

INTERMEDIATE EVENTS:

All Intermediate events have been well attended. Everyone reported that they enjoyed the bridge. June winners were Andrew Mills and David Welsh and the Autumn event was won by Margaret Kelly and Liz Downie. A new venture, Intermediate Swiss Pairs was held at MBC on Sunday 9th April. This event was well supported and again very much enjoyed by players. The winners were Jackie Lowrie and Annie Curtis. The event was well directed by Joan Lewis and organised by Susan Triggs supported by Graham Winn.
Tournament Secretary Report 2017/18

This has been a good year with events well supported. My thanks go to all those involved in directing, organising, promoting and hosting the various tournaments.  

All events were well attended and enjoyed by all who played.

BEN FRANKS:

The Ben Franks places were:

1st: Michael Byrnes & Michael Newman

2nd: Joy Blakey & Irving Blakey

3rd: Barbara Lewis & Alec Smalley

4th: Eddie Thornton-Chan & Graham Currie

These pairs qualify for the Corwen Trophy in June. Thanks Jeff Smith for directing and to everyone involved in making this a very enjoyable day of bridge. The Ben Franks ran at a cost of £7.92

GAZETTE TROPHY:

The Gazette Cup hosted 10 teams with a new entrant this year in the Marple team. Unfortunately, Stretford were unable to raise a team this year. Congratulations to the winners Manchester ‘A’ who will go forward to Garden Cities. Congratulations also to Manchester ‘C’ who won the trophy for the best intermediate team. Thanks goes to Joan Lewis who directed the event so efficiently. The event showed a profit of £49.90.
CANTOR CUP:

The Cantor Cup event was well attended. The event was hosted by MBC and very well directed by Joan Lewis. My thanks to Barbara Lewis who organised the event and to the Cantor family who fund it.  

INTERMEDIATE EVENTS:

The start time for intermediate event in April has been put back to 3.00pm as the event clashes with the Manchester Marathon. Also, at the request of Barbara Lewis, the summer event has been put back, 24th June. 

NORTHERN COUNTIES IMPROVERS PAIRS:

The regional final will be held 13/14th May. Jeff Morris will finalise details and forward to appropriate qualifiers. Qualifying pairs include top half of Cantor Cup and winning duplicate pairs from MBC Tues night until the final, plus any other recommended qualifiers from other clubs
Comments
Gazette Trophy has non-clear rules concerning intermediate teams, and what the conditions for qualifying as an intermediate team are.
Action: Regs to be clarified for next year. 
Cantor Cup issue with a player not turning up. Made up by Henry Bissell. The Cup and the prize money was given to his partner.
4.7
Congress Secretary (Irene Davies)

Congress took place on the 6th and 7th January 2018 at the Marriot V & A hotel.

•
There was a good attendance, but numbers were slightly down on last year. (See chart)

•
We made a small loss of £79

•
ID has booked the V&A for next year at the same cost (£1700 per day).

•
ID has asked Neil Morley and Rob Dixon to direct again. Neil Morley has said yes but Rob is not sure.

· Publicity for the 2019 Congress will be out in September.
	Congress Numbers 2000 - 2018

	Year
	Pairs
	Teams
	Nov 1
	Nov 2
	Nov 3
	Nov 4
	Total players
	Profit £
	Loss £

	2000
	72
	35
	18
	6
	16
	10
	384
	
	992

	2001
	68
	36
	18
	7
	16
	12
	386
	
	370

	2002
	71
	35
	11
	8
	12
	14
	372
	
	533

	2003
	80
	43
	18
	6
	18
	17
	450
	665.00
	

	2004
	66
	37
	20
	6
	15
	11
	384
	
	472

	2005
	58
	29
	13
	6
	18
	16
	338
	
	750

	2006
	58
	32
	13
	5
	12
	12
	328
	
	

	2007
	74
	35
	21
	8
	14
	13
	400
	
	

	2008
	66
	33
	15
	0
	18
	9
	348
	
	

	2009
	81
	37
	
	
	
	
	???
	
	

	2010*
	64
	35
	9
	4
	6
	5
	316
	
	

	2011
	72
	36
	8
	
	4
	
	312
	
	

	2012
	79
	36
	30
	
	19
	
	328
	
	

	2013
	74
	36
	13
	
	12
	
	342
	
	

	2014
	74
	36
	14
	
	12
	
	344
	
	367

	2015
	68
	29
	14
	
	20
	
	320
	
	685

	2016
	65
	29
	19
	
	14
	
	312
	
	945

	2017
	73
	38
	13
	
	17
	
	358
	279
	

	2018
	66
	33
	15
	
	14
	
	322
	
	209


Issues

Venue: We are continuing to use the V&A as the venue but will always consider other central venues. We are maintaining the same timings.

Number of Boards: There were some complaints that only 24 boards were played in the first session on Saturday. We will endeavour to play 26 next year. The speed of play and the lack of action from directors in moving play along was a concern. We will investigate the possibility of having two round timers in the room for the event and will ask TDs to keep to time.

Visible Scores: Some players were unhappy that scores were visible throughout on both days. Because the screen was small it meant a crowding at the front of the room. Some players thought it unfair to have the scores visible throughout. We will ask directors not to show the running scores.

Prize Money: Prize money was cut this year to £1260. We will return it to its normal percentage in 2019.

Heating: We will liaise with V&A over disparity of temperature between front and back of room.

Comment

There was a suggestion from the Tournament Committee to invest in two large countdown clocks to show the time remaining in rounds. They are £240 each. 
Action: in future download a countdown programme and use two laptops. RG to ask Jeff Smith how to do this.
4.8
Match Secretary (Michael Byrne)
C seminar in November, B seminar in December. Both went well. A team seminar is a work in progress.
Proposal to have 2nd team in NL C has gone through, so we now have 5 teams.

Presidents Cup – David Stevenson has asked if any County wants to have a second team in the President’s Cup. This year is the 30th June – 1st July. Clashes with the Riviera Congress in Torquay. 
Action: We wish two teams in the Presidents Cup. MGB to communicate this to David Stevenson.
4.9
Green Point Secretary (Rhona Goldenfield)
Pairs in March had 24 tables.

It had been full with a waiting list but then there were several unavoidable cancellations.

Winners were Sue Woodcock and B. Carr.
Rob Dixon directed with the help of Joan Lewis. As usual Joan Lewis was invaluable and certainly makes my job much easier.

Joan as usual puts in a tremendous amount of work. Arriving early leaving after everyone and generally organising the venue. Also, Jeff Smith is always on hand with help and advice. Thanks also to Ann Thornton who manned the entry desk and Irene for their help.

I will be emailing and distributing the entry forms for July teams next month

Venue is booked for the 2019 dates
4.10
Chair of Selectors (Alan Mould)
Since the last Council meeting in November, the SC has met once on 7th December. 

The main business was to determine a team for the Tollemache final. In the qualifier, Manchester had been drawn in far and away the strongest group, but had won the group in style, leading from post to post. After considerable deliberation, the SC picked the same team as in the qualifier with Ollie Burgess replacing Gary Hyett (who was away during the final) as a partner for John Holland. The SC also determined that a NPC was appropriate for this final. The team was thus:

•
Catherine Draper – Andrew Woodcock

•
John Holland – Ollie Burgess

•
Michael Newman – Michael Byrne

•
John Hassett – Jeff Morris

NPC: Rhona Goldenfield

Reserves: Alec Smalley – Tom Slater

The team was highly competitive in the final, being first or second throughout and heartbreakingly finished second to Kent by 1 VP. All four pairs were positive on the XImps.

Given the variability of reports from captains on the various matches, the SC decided it would like a pro-forma for captains to complete relating to all County matches. This was designed by the chair and amended by the SC. The first use of the pro-forma will be at the Tollemache final.

The SC also discussed the idea raised at the November Council meeting that there should be a single “Selection Tzar” for the Tollemache. The SC was against this proposal and saw no case for it. Indeed, the SC asks that if there is a “Tsar” for the Tollemache, then why not one for the Derbyshire match, or the Northern League (one for each division)?

Given that all County selections before the AGM have now been made, the SC will not meet again until after the AGM. Steve Mattison, after two years on the committee, has decided to step down, so there will be at least one vacancy.
4.11
Publicity Officer and Schools, Youth & Teachers Liaison (Jeff Morris)

Had Jeff Smith (MP for Withington) to say a few words at opening of Congress, but Jeff Smith cancelled two pairs before.
Approach to Manchester grammar for David Adelman to go and help with lunchtime club. Heard nothing from them.

Had a team in the Schools Cup.

No presence at Freshers Events at Manchester University. We have very few players at the University at the moment. 
Action: Ask Sally Bray for name of contact for Freshers Week.

4.12
EBU Shareholders (Michael Newman, Jeff Morris, Rodney Lighton)
JKM went to AGM.
Vote about extra board members on SC and L&E was not successful.

Darren Evetts resigned as a Director. Board have appointed Bev Godfrey to replace him.
Action: Ask Sally Bray for name of contact for Freshers Week.
5
Nominations for Chair, Hon. Secretary, Hon. Treasurer and League Secretary


Nominations from Council -

Chair:



ID

Nominated BL, seconded RG

Hon. Secretary:

AM

Nominated ID, seconded MGB

Hon. Treasurer:

Joy Blakey
Nominated ID, seconded KS

League Sec:


KN 

Nominated ST, seconded ID
 6
Implications of the changes in the Data Protection Act for the County and Clubs 

AM introduced information on the changes to the data protection act, the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) which comes into force on 25/05/18. This has major implications for the County. The main areas are:

· AM has been through online checklist and we do not need to register with the relevant government body.

· The new regulation is “opt in”, not “opt out” so members will have to agree, in writing, for us to keep and use their data.

· Members must also be able to have access to their data on request and must be able to opt out, even after having opted in.

· The County requires a privacy notice.

· Some areas, such as sending league captains details of league captains in the same division names, email addresses and phone numbers (but not home addresses) are probably covered by “legitimate interest as a membership organisation” but a lot else will require “opt in” consent.

· Forms for entry to all MCBA competitions, including the league and Cup, will require a reference to, and a link to, the privacy notice.

· Officers and club officials will have to agree, in writing, to have their email addresses visible in emails. Otherwise, they will have to be BCCed.

· The match secretary will have to BCC players in when asking to confirm selection for matches.

Comments
RL asked what we could legitimately show on the website without objecting written consent (eg photographs, names of winners in competitions, etc.
Action:
AM to ask Gordon Rainsford about websites.
Action: Working group to be formed – ID, AM, KS, David Barton. Date of meeting Tuesday 10th April, 2:00pm.
7
Proposed changes to League and Higson Cup Regulations relating to unplayed matches

Background is to do with a match that did not place in the Cup. Kath was put in a position of deciding who should go through. Fallout from this with people not happy as to what happened. So, proposal is to make the rules more prescriptive so that League Sec is not put in that position.
A discussion followed in which the following points were made:

· It ain’t broke, don’t fix it.

· It was broken this year. People were unhappy because the League Sec. had to make a decision and there were no clear rules.

· It gives League Sec protection from teams and individuals. Otherwise League Sec is in firing line for every decision. This is one of the things we hope we will never have to use.
· Some of the details need tidying up. 

· Does not mention about cancelling matches.

· There should be an adjudication committee. It is not fair that League Sec takes all the heat.

· Will only be used when there is a problem. The rules need to be tight.

· There is a precedent that we have used an adjudication committee in the past.

· Once a decision is made, people have to have the opportunity to present their case to someone different. There MUST be appeals route for any decision taken. 

Vote taken to incorporate rule changes: Passed 8 to 3
8
Any other Business
Portland Pairs, half the pairs were from Manchester, but there is no Manchester heat. Lobby EBU to have MBC back as a venue. 
Action: MGB to speak to EBU re heat of Portland in Manchester.
Action: Altrincham BC to be suggested as venue for NL next year.

Northern Counties Working Party. Have money from EBU and EBL to do a membership scheme in Yorkshire. Attracted 200 new members. Have suggested that Lancashire, Manchester and Merseyside & Cheshire work together using the Yorkshire documentation. Ron Millett has put a lot of input into this. There is someone particularly interested in doing the job of being regional membership development officer, Sarah Miles. 
Action: JKM to liaise with Sarah Miles over this.

Northern Counties Working Party have an Improvers Competition. JKM hopes clubs will run some heats – any event would do.

9
Date of Next Meeting

To be confirmed (November 2018)
